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PHOTOGRAPHY AND FILMING POLICY

Parents/carers/guardians often want to be able to celebrate the achievements of their children when taking part in festival activities through taking photographs or films. Coulsdon and Purley Festival want to promote their activities to encourage increased participation, but the guidance from the British and International Federation of Festivals for Music, Speech and Drama recommends that only individuals officially registered with the festival be allowed to carry out photography and/or filming during the festival. 

As an organisation working with children and young people, we are aware of the risks posed directly or indirectly through the use of images on web sites, social media and promotional publications.  Accordingly, we have adopted the following principles:

· The interests and welfare of children taking part in Festival activities is paramount

· Children and their parents/carers/guardians have a right to decide whether images are taken, and how these may be used

· The Festival will obtain written consent from the parents/carers/guardians to confirm that images can be taken and how they are used

· Consent is only meaningful when the Festival ensures that children and their parents/carers/guardians understand the nature of potential risks associated with the intended type, use and distribution of the images 

The following policy has been adopted:

· Only an Official Registered Photographer (ORP) will be permitted to take photographs (which includes filming using cameras and any digital device including laptops, tablets, phones or other mobile devices) during the festival with and the Prizewinners’ Concert, or other events. 

· Official photographs will be available for people to download, free of charge, from the Coulsdon & Purley Festival of Music, Speech and Drama website

· A written agreement with the ORP to be in place using the model in APPENDIX A

· The ORP will have a name badge which will also say ‘Official Photographer’

· Written permission from parents/carers/guardians under the age of 16 to be obtained
· Photographs of young people under the age of 16 will not be identified by name.  Where there are a number of young performers, the photograph should focus on the whole group rather than individual children

· Photographs can be used for the website, in social media, for the press and for general publicity

· All photographs to be taken in public place where the event is taking place and with other people in attendance

· Anyone attending the festival must comply with the policies (e.g. photography and filming) set down by the festival. If a person fails to comply then they can be legally asked to leave as he/she will be in breach of these policies
· Written permission for photographs will be sought for the Prize-winner’s Concert and this consent will be kept with the Festival Records for three years.  SEE APPENDIX B
· Any concerns that parents/carers/guardians have should be reported to the Festival Organiser
The following wording shall be used in Festival publications, and shall be displayed and announced at the beginning of any Festival session:  

No unauthorised photography or video recording is allowed at our Festival.

Where parents, guardians or careers do not wish authorised photos to be taken at all, then the responsible adult attending should ensure that their child/pupil/vulnerable adult is not included in official authorised photo.
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